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Statement by India
Mr. Vice President,
India thanks the delegation of Botswana for the presentation of its National Report.

 2.          We welcome the amendment of the Ombudsman Act for establishing a National Human Rights Institution in the country and the efforts of the Government to develop it as a model on the lines of Paris Principles. 

 3.         We appreciate the steps taken by Botswana to address the problems of poverty and unemployment with a view to improving the human rights situation in the country. We also appreciate the efforts through various national programmes to empower women and youth and to promote gender equality and entrepreneurship development.
 

4.       We note the progress in the implementation of the right to health, including the development of a national strategy to combat HIV/AIDS. We however recommend further improvement in the health care infrastructure in Botswana and  special attention to awareness raising programmes among women and adolescent girls in rural areas for addressing the challenge of HIV/AIDS. 
5.       We encourage Botswana to ensure greater access to legal aid for its people. We recommend strengthening of its domestic criminal legal system in order to effectively investigate and prosecute crimes.
6.         We wish the delegation of Botswana all success.
 

 
  Thank you Mr. Vice President.
